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July 13, 2015 
 
To: PAME 
 
Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! 
 
We thank for your consistent prayers and support for the ministry here in Ma-ao, Bago City. This help 
the ministry to do more for the furtherance of the gospel of Jesus Christ. 
 
As of now, we are starting our discipleship program and this help the newly members of the church to 
grow spiritually. Also we have a monthly tracts distribution, every first Sunday of the month, during the 
market day or our barangay (Place) . By the grace of God, we have distributed many gospel tracts every 
month. 
 
The weekly ministries of our church are still going on,  soul winning, Bible studies and teaching children. 
Please pray for our ENTER CHURCH YOUTH FELLOWSHIP this coming July 18, 2015 to be hosted by our 
church. By the grace of God, we goal to invite many young people visitors to join and be save on that 
event. So please pray for us. 
 
Once again, thank you so much for your prayers and financial support. May God bless this ministry and 
PAME also.. 
 
To God be the glory!! 
 
 
 
Your Missionary, 
 
Pastor Anthony Villaester 
and Family 
 
 
 
 
 
 


